
 

 

 

 

   

 

ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6E 
P.O. Box 2236, Washington, DC 20013 

May 5, 2025 

Ramon Labrador, Deputy Surveyor  
Office of the Surveyor of the District of Columbia - Department of Buildings 
1100 4th Street, SW Room E320, Washington, D.C. 20024 
ramon.labrador@dc.gov 

 
BY EMAIL 
 
Dear Mr. Labrador, 

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed public meeting held on April 30, 2025, with a quorum of 4 of 

8 commissioners being present and one seat vacant, Advisory Neighborhood Commission (“ANC”) 6E voted to 

support modifications to alley closures for the Community for Creative Nonviolence (CCNV), 425 2nd St NW, 

(file S.O. 25-01939), with four commissioners in favor, none opposed, and none abstaining, as follows: 

 

WHEREAS, the Duties and Responsibilities of the Advisory Neighborhood Commission Act of 1975 grants 

ANC 6E the responsibility to advise the Council of the District of Columbia, the Mayor, and each 

executive agency and all independent agencies, boards, and commissions of the government of the 

District of Columbia with respect to all matters of District government policy, including decisions 

regarding planning, streets, recreation, social services programs, education, health, safety, and sanitation 

which affect the ANC 6E area; 

WHEREAS, the Community for Creative Non-Violence (CCNV), a shelter at 425 2nd St NW, is located 

within the jurisdictional boundaries of ANC 6E; 

WHEREAS, Rico Harris, Chapman Todd, and Christopher Cohen, representing CCNV, came before the ANC 

on April 30, 2025, to request the ANC’s support for CCNV’s application to close parts of the public alleys 

adjacent to the CCNV (file S.O. 25-01939); 

WHEREAS, the proposed alley closures would be in compliance with relevant DC regulations, facilitate 

the construction of a modern shelter adjacent to CCNV, and attending commissioners expressed support 

for the concept; 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that ANC 6E supports the proposal to close parts of the public alleys 

adjacent to CCNV. 

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION. 

 

Ahmad Abu-Khalaf, Chair of ANC 6E 
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